
 

Aspendale Gardens Primary School  

Newsletter—Friday 15
th
 December 

INQUIRER     THINKER      BALANCED      COURAGEOUS     KNOWLEDGEABLE 

REFLECTIVE     PRINCIPLED     CARING     OPEN-MINDED  COMMUNICATOR 

Aspendale Gardens is an IB World School that strives to be internationally minded.   

Our purpose is to provide a supportive safe and dynamic learning environment.  We promote inquiry, curiosity, creativity 

and individuality.  We aim to develop a resilient, open-minded school community where all students become independent,  

emotionally intelligent and socially competent as they strive to achieve their potential as global citizens. 

FROM OUR ACTING PRINCIPAL 

 

DECEMBER 

Friday 15 Class Transition—Meet 2024 Teacher  

    & Classmates (11:45am —12:30pm) 

Monday 18 Year 6 Gumbuya World Excursion 

Tuesday 19 End of School Year—Students dismissed 

 at 1:30pm 

JANUARY 2024 

Monday 29 Staff Return to School 

Tuesday 30 Students start Term 1 

FEBRUARY 2024 

Wednesday 28 SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

2023 DIARY 
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LAST DAY OF 2023 SCHOOL YEAR 

TUESDAY 19TH DECEMBER—1.30pm FINISH 

PUPIL FREE DAY—NO STUDENTS 

WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 

to all our families at AGPS 

Have a safe & happy holiday!! 

As the school year comes to an end, we reflect on an action-packed school year. The students have been 

engaged in a wealth of learning experiences and (like the teachers) are ready for a break. We hope all our 

families have an enjoyable summer break and enjoy family time together.  

 

A great big thank you to all the wonderful people involved in making our school an  

enriching, engaging and positive place to learn. I extend our appreciation to our parents, 

volunteers, our Educational Support Team, administration staff, canteen staff, maintenance  

officer and crossing supervisors. Thanks to all the staff for their dedication, care and  

professionalism and for always striving for the best for our students. I would like to thank the Leadership 

Team and James Cracknell for his excellent work and support again this year, as Acting Assistant Principal.  

 

Reports Released 

The end of Semester 2 reports were released on Compass yesterday (Wednesday). Please contact your  

classroom teacher if you are unsure of how to access these reports, or if you have any questions. Year 6 

parents and any others who will be exiting the school will need to download any reports that they would 

like to keep by Tuesday 19
th
 December, as the Compass accounts will close and parents will not be able to 

gain further access. 
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Musical Soiree 

On Monday, we were entertained with an evening of music from our instrumental music students. 

There were some students who have just commenced their musical journey and others who have 

been practising and performing for a number of years. We heard guitar, keyboard, drums and vocal 

pieces, with students performing individually, in pairs and in ensembles.  It was lovely to see the  

enjoyment the students got from their music making and the encouragement from the audience. Well done 

to all our performers and a thank you to our instrumental music teachers; Lachie, Kassidy and Katani. 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

Last night we celebrated the Year 6 Graduation. The students had a dinner together, 

followed by their Graduation ceremony. Students had selected working parties over  

the last few weeks, where they have participated in different areas of planning for the 

special evening. We hope you had an enjoyable and memorable evening. We wish all 

of our graduating students a restful break and a smooth enjoyable transition to their secondary schools.  

We hope that they will take with them the Learner Profile Attributes of being principled, open-minded,  

reflective, caring, inquirers, knowledgeable, thinkers, communicators, balanced and courageous. A big thank 

you to the Parent Graduation Committee for their planning and the parents who were involved with the 

organisation and set up.  

 

Year Books 

We are awaiting the delivery of our 2023 Yearbooks. We have been informed that they will arrive today 

or Monday next week. The students who have pre-purchased Yearbooks through their school fees will have 

their Yearbook delivered directly to their classroom. The Yearbook is an excellent reminder of the activities 

that have occurred at AGPS throughout the year, within each class, year level and across the whole school. 

Thank you to Annie who spent a lot of time into putting this together this term. There will be copies  

available for families who would like to purchase one from the office. 

 

Classes for 2024 

The teachers have now finalised putting the classes together for 2024. The students will be visiting their 

new classes on Friday 15
th
 December. The first two weeks of 2024 will have a special focus on classroom  

culture and engagement. We value this time as a time for students to transition to a new year level,  

establish new friendships and share their interests and work habits with their teacher. 

 

Leavers 

I would like to acknowledge and thank the families who are leaving Aspendale Gardens Primary School at 

the end of this year. There are many families who have been with us throughout their children’s schooling 

from Foundation to Year 6; some who have had a number of children attending who have been with us in 

excess of 15 years. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

All students who have completed the Victorian 

Premier’s Reading Challenge for 2023 will have 

received their certificates this week.   

 

Congratulations to everyone who participated 

in the Challenge! 

 

Thank you to all those students who have 

promptly returned any library books they had. 

If you still have any books, please bring them to 

the library on Monday. All books to be placed 

in yellow boxes that are labelled and sitting on 

the borrowing desk. 

 

Merry Christmas to you all. 

Glenys 
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Thank Yous 

Thank you to the School Council for their guidance and support this year. The parent members: 

Yasmin, Catherine, Matt, Jono, Rebecca, Adam and Ash have volunteered their time to make 

suggestions, support improvements, reflect on our school progress and be supportive of our 

school. A special thank you to Ash, in his role as School Council President.   

 

Thank you to the amazing job our 2023 Fundraising Team has done this year under 

the coordination of Catherine Pinches our fundraising President. The activities have 

always been very well organised and well communicated with staff and parents.  

The report from the Fundraising Team later in the newsletter outlines their excellent 

events and the amount raised is sensational. A special thank you to Michelle Darlow 

who will be stepping away from the Fundraising Team next year. Michelle has been 

an active member of the Fundraising Team for a number of years and was our  

Fundraising Vice President this year. Thank you for your great contribution to the team Michelle. 

 

Final Days… 

There will be an assembly on Friday 15th December to farewell our Year 6 students. This will commence at 

2.30pm in the gym. 

 

A reminder that Tuesday (19th December) will be the final day of term for the students. The students will 

be dismissed at 1.30pm. Wednesday will be a pupil free day for teachers to get prepared for 2024. 

 

We encourage our families to assist us by reporting any anti-social behaviour you might observe on the 

school grounds over the holiday break. 

 

The 2024 school year starts for students on Tuesday 30
th
 January. 

 

We would like to thank the community for their support this year and wish you all a happy and healthy 

holiday time. 

 

Jonathan 
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STARS OF THE WEEK 

TERM 4 WEEKs 9 & 10 

Years 3 & 4  

Specialists 

Years 5 & 6  

Foundation—Year 2 
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Congratulations to our 2024 Student Leaders 

School Captains School Vice-Captains 

Falcons House Captains Kestrels House Captains 

Kookaburras House Captains Owls House Captains 

Environment Leaders 
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Performing Arts Leaders 

Library Leaders L.O.T.E. Leaders 

Visual Arts Leaders Technology Leaders 

Sports Leaders 

2024 School Leaders 
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SCHOOL CAPTAINS 

Charlotte F 

Josh D 

VICE CAPTAINS 

Yasmin M 

William S 

ENVIRONMENTAL 

LEADERS 

Aydan G 

Makenzie P 

Jade P 

Olivia W 

LIBRARY 

Sophie C 

Zara D 

LOTE 

Akshat K 

Liam M 
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LOTE 

Akshat K 

Liam M 

PERFORMING ARTS 

Faith B C 

Ada W 

SPORT 

Savannah W 

Jonah D W 

 

TECHNOLOGY 

Oliver J 

Sarah T 

VISUAL ARTS 

Lizzy C 

Melek S 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 

FALCONS 

Charlie B 

Isaiah E 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 

OWLS 

Anika K 

Kishen D 

KOOKABURRAS 

Emily R 

Colby G 

KESTRELS 

Teah W 

Evan G 

 

Phone: 9587 0877  Email: aspendale.gardens.ps@education.vic.gov.au Website: www.agps.vic.edu.au 

Congratulations to the winners of our Christmas Raffle: 

 1st Prize Winner:  Matilda P 4DG   6th Prize Winner:   Chloe M  3LB  

 2nd Prize Winner: Jax D 5BM   7th Prize Winner:  Evie G 1SD 

 3rd Prize Winner: Polina I  6KC   Collingwood vs Essendon Kym H 

 4th Prize Winner: Jordan  3LB   Melbourne United  David H 

 5th Prize Winner: Jax G FEG   Portrait Gift Certificate Karmen C  

2024 School Leaders 

The G Force Team have 

plastered, painted,  

landscaped and constructed 

repaired and replaced so 

many things throughout the 

school—particularly the 

new garden seating near the 

Gym. Well done Jade, Josh, 

Liam, Aydan, Nevan, Ewan, 

Evy and all the other  

students that lent a helping 

hand. 

  

Cheers,      Graeme 
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FUNDRAISING TEAM WRAP UP FOR 2024 

It’s that time again for us to reflect on all the fundraising events that have happened 

during the year at our fabulous school.  

 

We have had another fantastic year filled with awesome events such as Mothers’ and 

Fathers’ Day stalls. Our annual school disco is a favourite of the team and kids alike. We 

love seeing the kids singing along and dancing to their favourite songs – old and new! 

 

Our main event this year was our Colour Fun Run. It’s been quite a while since we held this event so there 

were a couple of on-the-day nerves! The weather was super kind, the kids & teachers had a blast, and 

‘Slime the Teacher’ was a particular highlight! This event alone raised over $26,000 and we cannot thank 

you all enough for your efforts in raising such a large amount, some of which will be used to resurface the  

basketball court.  
 

Our year finished with our Carols Night held on Thursday 7
th
 December with a sausage sizzle 

and our Christmas Raffle draw. There were some amazing prizes—congratulations to all our 

winners listed on the previous page. 

 

As always, the team can’t make these events happen without our fabulous volunteers. We are so grateful 

for your support, whether it be helping the kids choose a lovely gift for Mothers’ or  

Fathers’ Day, powdering kids at the Fun Run (some of you were just as colourful as the 

kids!) or helping us source raffle prizes, THANK YOU!  

 

We also need to say a big THANK YOU to the team – Michelle Darlow, Sian Carroll,  

Andrea Roberts, Jenna Neilsen, Jacqui Wright, Natarsha McRae, Brooke Bibb and also  

Cat M
c
Gregor and Annie Low. You are all amazing and I am so grateful for your support  

as well. 

 

We are looking for new volunteers to join the team in 2024. If you would like to work 

with other like-minded parents & carers to raise funds that are used to enhance our  

students’ educational experiences and their wonderful learning environment, or if you have a specific skill 

that you think would benefit the team – come and join us.  

 

You don’t have to attend every meeting, any help that you can provide, big or small will be appreciated.  

 

If you are interested, please send an email 

to agpsfundraising.team@gmail.com with 

your name and contact details and we will 

be in touch in due course.  

 

We look forward to more fabulous  

fundraising activities in 2024.  

 

Please see in the table the results of all our 

fundraising efforts - we raised over 

$51,000 this year! Just BRILLIANT!! 

 

Catherine Pinches (President)  

FUNDRAISING EFFORTS  

 Chocolates  $                            3,076.50  

 Disco  $                            6,243.73  

 Easter Raffle  $                            5,483.00  

 General Fundraising  $                               200.00  

 Entertainment Book  $                               168.00  

 Mothers & Fathers Day  $                            2,823.41  

 Colour Fun Run  $                          26,349.36  

 Carols Sausage Sizzle  $                               860.13  

 Xmas Raffle  $                            6,019.00  

 TOTAL PROFIT  $                       51,223.13  

Phone: 9587 0877  Email: aspendale.gardens.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Website: www.agps.vic.edu.au 

 

mailto:agpsfundraising.team@gmail.com
mailto:aspendale.gardens.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.agps.vic.edu.au


SECOND HAND UNIFORMS   
$5.00 per item 

Uniforms are available to purchase during office hours: 
8:30am — 4:00pm 

ALL donations can be left at the school office. 
If you have any pre-loved uniforms in good condition please consider  

donating them. All donations can be left at school reception. 
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Performing Arts 
 

Christmas 

Congratulations to all levels for your amazing performances  

at the Christmas concert. Special mention to our choirs and  

musicians. This year, we have all enjoyed the opportunities to 

perform LIVE at our special events. 

 

Instruments 

2024 Year 3 students will need their own recorder for hygiene 

purposes. You can purchase these from Officeworks, Big W or 

music stores.  Please name them clearly and bring them to 

school at the start of the year. They will be kept at school and 

it would be most beneficial, but not compulsory, to have a  

second recorder at home to practice.  

 

Year 4’s will begin Ukulele and Year 5’s will begin Keyboard. There is a class set for 

school use and an instrument at home will greatly benefit students.  

 

Production 

2024 Junior School production for Years 3 & 4 will be performed in Week 9 of  

Term 3. Senior Choir and Senior Dance club may participate if they wish to. More 

information will be provided next year. 

                             

Merry Music Making   

Mrs Nicolson and Mrs McGregor 
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End  

of Year 

Musical 

Soiree 





Congratulations to all our awesome performers at the Musical  
Soiree held on Monday evening. The evening was filled with a  
wonderful array of voices and instruments. You should be very 
proud of yourselves. Thank you to our amazing instrumental music 
teachers—Lachy Bruce, Kassidy Dalziel and Katani La Rocca. 
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